
SELECTMEN’S MEETING – April 2, 2012 

 

Present:    Richard Bielefield,  Margo Connors, John Strasser    

                 Jennifer Gaudette 

       

Guests:     Road Agent Doug Glover 

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

The Select board will not meet on April 30, 2012. 

 

ROAD AGENT DOUG GLOVER met with the board on highway department business.  

The board would like Mr. Glover to get some prices on the removal of the Sunset Hill 

sidewalk.  The department is currently sweeping the roads.  Mr. Glover has spoken with 

both Pike Industries and Central Paving in regard to resurfacing the top of Sunset Hill 

Road and the paving of Blake Road.  The section of Blake Road is 1.7 miles from 

Peckett’s Cross Road to just past Howards.  The board also discussed alternate heating 

methods for the highway garage.  Mr. Glover will work with Margo on sprucing up the 

island at Birches and Carpenter Road.  Mr. Glover will also get some idea on the cost of 

adding a bay to the highway garage in the future.  Mr. Glover has asked DOT for an 

updated cost on the Crane Hill Bridge replacement and has also replaced the sign that 

was missing from the bridge as required by DOT. 

 

The board discussed the bid from Beautiful Visions for the repairing, glazing and 

painting of the windows at the Crapo Building. The board would like to eventually 

replace all the windows so that the building would be more energy efficient. The board 

would like a revised quote for the repair of the upper windows and would like to get a 

quote for the replacement of the lower windows.  Jennifer will contact Carl Dunn for a 

quote on the lower window replacement. 

 

MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to accept the minutes of March 26, 2012 seconded by 

MS. CONNORS, the motion was approved unanimously. 

 

With no more business before the Board, MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to adjourn; 

seconded by MR. STRASSER the meeting was adjourned at 7:00 PM.  The next regular 

scheduled meeting will be on Monday, April 9, 2012 at the Carolina Crapo Building at 

6:00 PM.   

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Jennifer P. Gaudette  
Administrative Assistant 

 

 
 

 

 



 


